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My Meetings and Activity 
 

Since my last report I have attended the following SODC meetings and committees: 

 

3rd April – Planning Committee 

16th April – Planning Committee 

 

Following the excellent village spring cleans in Haseley Brook and with the ongoing problem of 

littering and fly tipping on the B4009, I met SODC's waste team leader and Biffa's streets supervisor 

there in April, to consider preventative and maintenance options, and to discuss access to the steep 

ditch areas. Regular monitoring of this area has now been diarised over the coming months and Biffa 

will access where they can. SODC will also introduce their mobile anti-littering signs to the area over 

the coming weeks, alongside random enforcement patrols, and will publicise this via the council’s 

social media. 

I also corresponded and spoke with the waste team leader about the Tetsworth/Stoke Talmage 

location which suffers from high levels of fly tipping. I have asked if he can offer any feedback and 

assistance. 

I will be attending the food waste processing plant in May to see how our caddy bin contents are 

used, so waste is evidently becoming something of a theme at present! 

 

Help set the ‘Way Ahead’ for South Oxfordshire  
 

Previously known as the Corporate Plan, this is the document that sets the direction for SODC for the 

next 4 years. We’ve changed the name to The Way Ahead to make it clearer that it is different from 

the Local Plan and to drive greater engagement.  

 

Delivering new council owned homes and increasing the amount of land protected for nature are just 

two of the ideas being discussed in the consultation:  

• South Oxfordshire District Council is setting a new council plan for the next four years and is 

encouraging everyone within the district to join in the conversation ‘The Way Ahead’.  

• The conversation runs until Tuesday 14 May.  

• It’s a four-week discussion around creating a fairer, more inclusive South Oxfordshire where all 

residents can thrive both now and in the future. To find out more and take part, visit: 

www.southoxon.gov.uk/TheWayAhead  
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Empty homes policy  
 

The new SODC Empty Homes Policy aims to bring more empty homes back into use. The SODC 

housing team, working proactively with owners of empty homes, will use the support on offer 

through the policy to help homes become reoccupied. The focus will be on making homes available 

for those that are in most need of housing. SODC will be promoting the policy and the help available 

to empty homeowners and residents shortly. SODC will also be offering residents advice on reporting 

any empty homes causing issues in their neighbourhoods.  

 

 

Hundreds of new voices engage with new Local Plan  
 

Well over a thousand individuals and organisations have shared their thoughts on an emerging 

district plan for South Oxfordshire. Their comments will contribute to the development of a new Joint 

Local Plan, which will guide planning decisions in the districts until 2041.  

 

South Oxfordshire and Vale of White Horse district councils are working together to deliver the Joint 

Local Plan, which will guide what kinds of new housing and jobs are needed and where they should 

go. Determined to reach more people than ever before, the councils used innovative online 

engagement tools and held a variety of community events in unique and interesting locations, such as 

Candelo Lounge in Thame, to reach people who haven’t commented on local plans in the past, as 

well as those who regularly engage with council planning consultations. Testament to these 

innovative methods, around half of those responding to a Joint Local Plan in a Nutshell survey said it 

was their first time taking part in a local plan consultation.  

 

The councils used their new engagement website, Join the Conversation, to provide a more user-

friendly and accessible way to engage, featuring explainer videos, interactive maps, a calendar of 

upcoming events, and two surveys for respondents to choose from. The shorter ‘Joint Local Plan in a 

Nutshell’ option featured topics summaries and explainers and gave a unique opportunity for those 

less familiar with Local Plans to get to grips with the huge array of topics and technical issues a Local 

Plan covers. For those who wanted to delve into more detail, respondents could also view and 

comment on all the detail of the proposed plans and draft policies in the full ‘Preferred Options’ 

survey.  

 

It has proven to be a huge success – the councils are still processing the vast number of responses 

and have calculated that over 1,200 individuals and organisations have provided a total of several 

thousand comments to the consultation.  

 

Almost 600 people also attended 10 drop-in events held across the districts in a mix of traditional 

community venues and social café-bar lounges, where people could find out more about the plans 

and draft policies, get their questions answered by planning experts, and have their say. 

 


